Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
ATKINS – Tallahassee
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Two announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATES AND TIMES: February 15, 2022, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m. (in-person in Chiefland)

February 17, 2022, 6:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. (virtual via GoToWebinar)

February 21, 2022, 4:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m. (in-person in Inglis)

PLACE: The February 15, 2022 meeting will be held at the College of Central Florida (Levy Campus) located at 15390 US 19 in Chiefland, Florida; The February 17, 2022 meeting will be held virtually through GoToWebinar; The February 21, 2022 meeting will be held at the Inglis Community Center located at 137 Highway 40 West in Inglis, Florida

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: FDOT is hosting three Kick-off Meetings (two in-person and one virtual) for a Project Development and Environment (PD&E) study (FPID 445737-2) to consider improvements to US 19 in Citrus and Levy counties. The study limits extend from Red Level in Citrus County to NW 140th Street in Chiefland (Levy County). This project, conducted in accordance with 339.67 of the Florida Statutes, will consider ways to achieve and maintain free flow of traffic on US 19 within the study limits.

These Kick-off Meetings will be held in an informal, open house format which will allow the public to review project information and discuss the project with staff at their own pace. Written comments will be accepted.

Pre-registration is required for the virtual meeting (February 17, 2022) and encouraged for the in-person meetings. The public can pre-register online at nflroads.com/US19.

The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this

project is being, or have been, carried-out by FDOT pursuant to 23 U.S.C. § 327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016, and executed by FHWA and FDOT.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Brian Brooker, FDOT Project Manager, at (386)961-7441 or brian.brooker@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Brian Brooker, whose contact information is provided above. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Brian Brooker, FDOT Project Manager, at (386)961-7441 or brian.brooker@dot.state.fl.us.
